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Dear Members of Bethany, 
We hope this letter finds you well.  The last few months has been nothing but different as the COVID-19 Pandemic has shaken our everyday lives.  We have been praying for you during this time that we have been apart.  
We have some exciting news!  We have been planning to reopen Bethany for in-person worship services.  The decision to reopen is one that must be taken with caution, safety, and change.  As we begin to open the church back up for in-person worship, the adjustments and recommendations listed below must be carried out, which are recommended by local health officials, the bishop, and the Center of Disease Control (CDC), to maintain safety amongst all that join us for worship.  

As we return to in-person worship we want you to know that we care about your safety.  
The things you can expect from us at Bethany, in light of the COVID-19 pandemic, will be:

· Taking extra measures to clean and sanitize all of church, especially the areas of high traffic.  
· Cleaning high touch surfaces as much as possible and in between services and allowing extra time for the cleaning/disinfecting/sanitizing products to work at their best.  
· The staff and volunteers are doing their best to maintain these procedures to minimize any spread of COVID-19. 

The things we expect you to do for us as you come to worship, in light of COVID-19 pandemic, will be:

· Stay home if you are sick.

·  Symptoms of COVID-19 are fever, cough, loss of taste/smell, shortness of breath or difficult breathing, fatigue, muscle or body aches, headache, sore throat, congestion or runny nose, nausea or vomiting, diarrhea.
· CDC recommends that if you are 65 and older or have an underlying health condition that you stay home as much as possible.

· Maintain social distancing (6 ft)

· There will be no mingling before/after worship, if you would like to converse with one another please exit the church building so that the flow of traffic and a 6 ft distance is more easily maintainable.  

· Face coverings are recommended, such as a cloth mask.  If you do not have a face covering and would like one there will be a place at the end of this letter that you can mark and send back to the church. We will get you one so that you feel comfortable joining us for worship.
· Help stop the spread of germs by carrying out good hygiene:

· Wash your hands regularly. If not available use hand sanitizer.
· Cough and/or sneeze into a tissue or your elbow.

· Avoid touching your face.
To follow the guidelines given by health officials, the bishop, and the CDC this is how in-person worship will look differently:

· Worship services

· Sunday, 10:30am (Traditional) & Wednesday, 7:30pm (Worship & Message)
· Services will be live streamed.  The radio will be broadcasted at 3pm on Sundays.  
· An additional worship service allows for flexibility in order to minimize the number of people in the worship space at one time.  

· The process before a worship service:

· Entering the church

· There will be a person assigned at the door to open the door for you. This allows a no contact entrance.  This person will be required to wear a mask and will be sanitizing the area they are in, during the entering and exiting of all people.  

· Maintain a 6ft distance between others that you don’t live with.

· There is tape on the floor marking social distancing guidelines starting at the top of the stairs/exiting the elevator on both entrances.
· Tables near the entrance to sanctuary

· Drop off your offering in the plate and if it is noisy offering week (2nd Sunday of the month) drop it in the can

· There will be no bulletin handed out.  The screen will be on and ready.  

· Everyone must use Hand Sanitizer provided unless you have your own before entering the sanctuary.

·  Your hands must be sanitized after touching anything on the table and/or touching money
· Ushers will seat you.  

· Once you enter the building at either the East or West doors and get closer to the sanctuary, you will notice marks on the floor.  Please follow the marks in order to stand in the proper place for distancing.  
· There will be someone there to also take attendance of those coming to worship.  Please be prepared to say your name to this designated person if they ask.  

· Ushers will then seat you in the sanctuary. Balcony is off limits to all except for the person running the sound booth.
· Seating in the Sanctuary

· The pews are marked off.  Please follow the usher’s directions.  

· Families with young children

· There will still be a children’s message but children must stay in their pews.  For this reason, we ask that you sit in the front in order that your children can see what is going on.  

· There will be no busy bags for kids.  If you have something you would want to bring in order to help your kids during worship, we ask that you bring your own things.  

· In the pews you are sitting in.  

· No hymnals, attendance pads, pencils, paper

· During worship

· No bulletins or hymnals

· Singing will not occur until the end of the service for the closing hymn

· Pastor will sing the liturgy and hymns leading up to that point.

· You can reflect on the hymns and hum but we ask you not to sing.  

· No communion (Individual Communion still available on Wednesdays) 
· Exiting Worship

· Pastor will not make his way to the back and greet people

· This will allow distancing guidelines and procedures to happen as well as prevent mingling after worship.

· Ushers will usher you out from back of sanctuary to front of sanctuary.

· This again allows distancing guidelines to stay in place.  

· We ask that you not converse and congregate with others in the church building to allow traffic to flow and distancing guidelines to stay in place.  If you choose to converse please do so outside of the church building so that you can safely maintain social distancing.  

· The doors will again be propped open by designated person and this person will again be sanitizing the area throughout the time people are exiting the building.  

*There will be a video explaining this procedure as well.  
*Funerals & Weddings will be expected to follow the same guidelines.

In conclusion, as of June 17, 2020, we are tentatively beginning in-person worship on Sunday, June 28th and Wednesday, July 1st.  

Note: This can change based on data and guidelines in Palo Alto County and direction from the Iowa Public Health Department.  Also, we will be assessing the risk of opening in a two week basis, if cases arise rapidly we will shut back down. Please fill out the attached sheet or contact the church for updating information so we can inform you in the best way possible.  
We know that this seems like it will never end but this too is a season and it will pass.  Remember, we are the church because the church is not a building it is the people.  

In Christ, 

Bethany Reopening Task Force

Please fill out this and return to the church by mail, drop off, call, or email.  This will help us keep you informed and up to date on anything going on at Bethany and for worship.
Family/Individual Name:________________________________________________________________
Members in Family:____________________________________________________________________
Best Email to Contact:__________________________________________________________________
Best Phone Number to Reach you at:_______________________________________________________
Mark your answer with an x to all that apply to you/your family:                          I need ____ # of mask(s) 
My family/I will most likely be attending in-person worship: ______Yes     ______No     
My family/I will most likely attend in-person worship on ___Sundays @ 10:30am (Traditional)
                                                                                            ___Wednesdays @ 7:30pm(Worship/Message)


My family/I will most likely not attend worship and do not have technology available so I would like to be added to the mailing list (for a weekly bulletin, sermon and readings).  ___________

Please fill out this and return to the church by mail, drop off, call, or email.  This will help us keep you informed and up to date on anything going on at Bethany and for worship.

Family/Individual Name:________________________________________________________________

Members in Family:____________________________________________________________________

Best Email to Contact:__________________________________________________________________
Best Phone Number to Reach you at:_______________________________________________________

Mark your answer with an x to all that apply to you/your family: 
            I need ____ # of mask(s)
My family/I will most likely be attending in-person worship: ______Yes     ______No  

My family/I will most likely attend in-person worship on ___Sundays @ 10:30am (Traditional)

                                                                                            ___Wednesdays @ 7:30pm(Worship/Message)


My family/I will most likely not attend worship and do not have technology available so I would like to be added to the mailing list (for a weekly bulletin, sermon and readings).  ___________


Please fill out this and return to the church by mail, drop off, call, or email.  This will help us keep you informed and up to date on anything going on at Bethany and for worship.

Family/Individual Name:________________________________________________________________

Members in Family:____________________________________________________________________

Best Email to Contact:__________________________________________________________________
Best Phone Number to Reach you at:_______________________________________________________

Mark your answer with an x to all that apply to you/your family:                          I need ____ # of mask(s)
My family/I will most likely be attending in-person worship: ______Yes     ______No  

My family/I will most likely attend in-person worship on ___Sundays @ 10:30am (Traditional)

                                                                                            ___Wednesdays @ 7:30pm(Worship/Message)


My family/I will most likely not attend worship and do not have technology available so I would like to be added to the mailing list (for a weekly bulletin, sermon and readings).  ___________
